
7600 Dublin Boulevard, 3rd Floor  Dublin, CA 94568
Phone:  (925) 485- 5208

July 9, 2020

Armour Fence
165 Eucalyptus Avenue
Hillsborough, CA 94010

Subject:  Non-binding Letter of Intent to Award contract for Pool Renovation Phase II (Re-bid) 
at Chabot Community College 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD

Dear Joshua Berglund:

On July 7, 2020, Chabot-Las Positas Community College District opened bids for the Pool 
Renovation Phase II (Re-Bid) at Chabot Community College. (RFQ No. B19/20-17).  Each Bid 
package was publicly opened and reviewed for compliance with the Bid requirements as 
published.

Your firm is the apparent successful bidder.  The recommendation for the Pool Renovation Phase 
II (Re-Bid) at Chabot Community College, RFQ No. B19/20-17 to be awarded to Armour Fence 
of Hillsborough, California will go to the Board of Trustees at their July 21, 2020 meeting.

Due to the tight time frames of this project, this letter is to inform you of our non-binding intent 
to award the contract providing Board approval, so that if necessary, you may begin the process 
of obtaining the necessary documents, and/or prepare to schedule work.  After the Board 
approval, we will issue the contract for execution.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely, 

Michael Garr
Project Planner/Manager
Facilities/Bond Programs 

Cc: Owen Letcher, Vice Chancellor, Facilities Planning & Management

Chabot-Las Positas Community College District


